
MASSES FOR THE WEEK     June 26 - July 2 
Mon.  7:55 am  Leo Braun Family  
Tue. 7:55 am  Jerry Schmitz + 
Wed. 7:55 am  Viola Bahl + 
Thurs.  7:55 am               Paul Heinz + 
Fri.        7:55 am  Rosellen Gefre + 
Sat. 5:00 pm  Leo & Mae Kallas + 
 7:00 pm  All members of the parish 
Sun. 8:30 am  Fr. Tony Imberi+ 
             10:30 am  Laurie Lingor + 
            

Lectors                                    July 1 - 2 
Sat. 5:00 pm  Jennifer Starks 
 7:00 pm  Terry Kline 
Sun. 8:30 am  Sandy Andera 
             10:30 am  Tim Pond 
 

Mass Servers                                          July 1 - 2 
Sat. 5:00 pm  V. & Z. Eschenbaum, B. Falken 
 7:00 pm  Matthew Sperry 
Sun. 8:30 am                Joshua & Noah Barnett 
             10:30 am   Carson & Jenna Helms, Abbilyn Kaan 
               

Music Ministry                                   July 1 - 2 
Sat.   5:00 pm  Michelle Schaunaman 
 7:00 pm  Jonathan Hanson 
Sun.   8:30 am  Camille Fischer 
             10:30 am  Joni Lammon 
                

Extraordinary Ministers                       July 
Sat.  5:00 pm          Sun. 8:30 am     Sun. 10:30 am 
Marilyn Batch          Scott Kuck       Mary Ann Guthmiller  
Linda DeWalt          Linda Lipp       Angie Hanson 
Michael Duch          Marlene Loebs      Ryan Hanson 
Rosemary Duch            Pam Smid          Connie Reuer 
Lance Kallas           Kathy Zirbel      Mary Worlie 
Donna Mehlhaff           Rachel Uhrich      Bernie Moran 
           Jim Uhrich 
                    
Sat. 7:00 pm  Ushers on July 1-2: 
Kenny Awe  5:00 pm  -  Kraft/Madsen  
JoAnn Kokales  7:00 pm  -  Pettigrew/Sahli/Smith 
Kaitlin Awe  8:30 am  -  Schmidt/Schumacher 
   10:30 am  -  Clay/Jurgens 

Life at St. Mary’S: 
 

Don’t forget to turn in your CFSA pledge!!  Thank you. 
 

Pre-baptism class will be held this Tuesday, June 27 at 
7:00 pm in the parish hall. 
 

Next weekend, July 1st & 2nd, we will be taking up the 
Peter’s Pence Collection.  Envelopes are located at the 
entrances of the church. 

 

Twelfth  
Sunday in     

Ordinary Time 
 

June 25, 2017 

SAVE THE DATE:  The annual St. Mary’s Bazaar 
will be held on October 14-15, 2017. 
 

Roncalli Nearly New   We are open on Tue., Wed., 
Thurs. & Sat. from 12-4 pm.  We appreciate your     
donations & your business.   
 

We are in need of lectors for the 5:00 pm Mass 
time.  Please prayerfully consider volunteering for this 
important ministry.  Call Marie Schumacher 226-1308. 
 

The Knights of Columbus will be sponsoring Father 
McGivney Camp for young Catholic men ages 14-19, 
Mon., June 26-Wed., June 28 at Broomtree Retreat Cen-
ter at Irene, SD.  No cost to attend.  Contact John Li-
moges at 605-214-4832 or johnalimoges@hotmail.com. 
 

Extraordinary Eucharistic Ministers needed: We are 
in great need of ministers for 5:00 p.m. and 8:30 a.m. 
Masses on the weekends. Please consider joining this 
ministry.  If  interested please call Linda DeWalt at 225-
2095.  Also:  We are currently updating our list of peo-
ple willing to bake cakes for funeral lunches.  If you 
would be willing to bake a cake when called, please call 
Rita Pettigrew 380-1584 or Linda DeWalt 225-2095. 
 

The first weekend of each month on a rotating basis, 
couples or singles perform the ushering duties at 
Mass.  The Sunday Mass at 10:30 am is in need of   
individuals to serve as ushers.  If you are willing to  
assist at any of the weekend Masses on the first week-
end of each month, call Dennis Kaup at 226-1026. 

Perpetual Eucharistic Adoration is available 24/7 at 
Avera St. Luke's Hospital.  Open hours are:  Sun. 12 am,  
2 am, 11 am, Mon. 10 am, Tue., 12 am, Fri. 10 am and 
Sat. 10 am.  Call Theresa at 226-0838 or Mary at 225-
6001. 

Faith and Business Conference featuring:  Frank Hanna, 
Hanna Capital; Michael Miller, Poverty Cure; and Dr. 
Amy Novak, Dakota Wesleyan University President on 
Aug. 10 from 11 am to 5:30 pm at the Ramkota Hotel, in 
Sioux Falls, SD.  $50 registration on-line at cmbfsf.org, 
rides are being organized by David Vetch of the Aberdeen 
Catholic Foundation.  Please contact Dave at 605-218-
0072 or david.vetch@acf.network.  Don't miss this game-
changing conference as we take Sunday into Monday and 
learn how faith principles impact our personal and       
professional lives! 



 

CHURCH SUPPORT        June 17-18, 2017 
Envelopes: $ 13,462.00 
Loose:  $ 1,481.00 
Children’s: $ 71.00 
    (PLEASE...no summer slide) 

 
It’s hard to imagine 
that last Wednesday 
was the solstice and 
the first day of Sum-
mer.  
     Summer always 
seems to begin way 
before the season itself 
actually begins.  

     Yet, now we are actually in the season and 
that is providential because it corresponds with 
the arrival of green on our first Ordinary Time 
weekend following the Paschal Season. 
     Green is the color and gift of growth, that 
growth that happens outside our church in fields 
and gardens and lawns, and the growth that hap-
pens inside the church will the renewal of vigor 
and faith and love.  
     For growth to happen, things need to occur. 
We plant, we water, we nourish, we weed, we 
care. These are the things needed in our hearts as 
well.  
     Consciously plant good gifts in your heart, or 
weeds might grown. Water your heart with bap-
tismal faith; nourish yourself in prayer and the 
Eucharist; weed your soul of negativity, judg-
ment and cynicism; care for yourself with walks 
and laughter and time relaxing. 
     It’s summer, and it’s green, inside and out. 
Enjoy it, for it passes much too quickly. 
     And watch out for the skeeters! 
     It’s nice to be home with you all again! 

Fr. Michael’s Musings 

Just a 
Thought… 

 
The days are getting 

shorter! 

News from your  
Aberdeen Catholic 
School System 

REMEMBER: 
We REALLY need 
$18,000 a week. 

Family Rosary will be at St. Mary’s on June 27 at 7 pm. 

Aberdeen Roncalli Catholic School System invites applications 
for Assistant Varsity Football Coach, open until filled.  We offer 
qualified applicants competitive salaries, benefits and the oppor-
tunity to work in a faith-filled environment.  To apply, submit 
letter of interest, application, resume, transcripts, credentials and 
a copy of current teacher’s certificate.  Send application to Jeff 
Simmons 1400 N. Dakota St.,   Aberdeen, SD 57401 or email 
jeff.simmons@aberdeenroncalli.org.  Job description and applica-
tions may be accessed at aberdeenroncalli.org. 
 

Robotics camp at Roncalli.  Open to any students in the 
area.  Campers will acquire the skills to design, build and pro-
gram an EV3 robot.  As the students learn to use the sensors, they 
will get their robot to complete missions.  Camp is located at 
Roncalli High School.  9:00am - 2:00pm, July 31 - Aug. 4 for 
students entering 9th - 12th grades.  Camp is limited to 24 stu-
dents for each session.  $100 per student.  Register starting Wed., 
May 10, to reserve your spot!  To fill out your registration form, 
visit:  tinyurl.com/RoncalliRobotics  
 

RONCALLI PARENTS:  Roncalli Nearly New is planning an 
opening on June 25th from 11:00-2:00 and June 26th from 4:00-
7:00 for parents to purchase school uniforms.  We will also be 
open during regular hours Tues., Wed., Thurs., & Sat. from   
12:00-4:00. 
 

Get ready for some summer fun! The Cavalier Blast Trap Shoot 
will be held on Thursday, July 27 at the Aberdeen Gun Club. This 
event, for teams of five, costs $500 and includes shooting, a meal, 
a gift, and much more! Please call 226-2100 for more information 
or to register your team prior to July 19. Sponsorships are also 
available, and all proceeds benefit the Aberdeen Catholic School 
System. Thank you! 
 

Gift cards will be available after all weekend Masses and at the 
Development Office at Roncalli High School.  Call 226-2100 for 
more information or to place your order.  Shopping with scrip gift 
cards is an easy and effective way to support Roncalli all summer 
long. 
 

Lunchtime solutions has two positions available August 24.  
RHS:  dishwasher/kitchen helper 3 hours per day.   
RPS:  dishwasher/kitchen helper 3 hours per day.   
If interested, contact Erika at 626-1717. 

Wisconsin Shrine Pilgrimage.  To make a pilgrimage to a 
Marian shrine is a beautiful way to celebrate the 100th anniver-
sary of Our Lady of Fatima.  There are three shrines in Wiscon-
sin.  Please prayerfully consider going on that pilgrimage on  
August 14-17, 2017.  $470.00 per person.  Please contact Kevin 
Van Well at 605-237-1305 for information. 


